
Transcript of remarks of press
conference by CS on evaluation
findings of Strive and Rise Programme
(with photos/video)

     The Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr Chan Kwok-ki, together with
the Secretary for Labour and Welfare, Mr Chris Sun, and the Head of the
Department of Applied Social Sciences and Co-Director of the Policy Research
Centre for Innovation and Technology of the Hong Kong Polytechnic University,
Professor Eric Chui, today (May 3) held a press conference on the evaluation
findings of the Strive and Rise Programme. Following is the transcript of
remarks of the press conference:

Reporter: The first question is, would you share with us what are the reasons
for the 6.8 per cent students who had not gained any improvements in the
eight factors? Have the students, parents and mentors expressed any
complaints or concerns during the first round? What are their common concerns
and complaints? How did the Government address them? The final question is,
how much donation has the Government raised for the second round, as it is
expected to cover more students to 4 000?

Professor Eric Chui: The first question is related to why a certain
percentage of people are not able to make any changes, right? There is a wide
range of matters involved. Number one, we mentioned the level of
participation. Maybe that group of students did not participate very well. We
got to know that not all the participants would meet their expectations.
Usually, for those people who are not able to participate to a very great
extent, they may not be able to gain a lot. I think that is part of the
reason. Of course, the other reason is that they may not choose the right
programme, and that's the reason why they have raised a number of comments.

     I think that relates to your second question, which is about what are
the comments that have been given. So far, we have heard quite a wide range
of comments that are related to two aspects. The first one, of course, is
about the delivery of the programme. As we've mentioned before, they
mentioned that the programme they disliked the most is probably the programme
that is very much lecture-based, rather than very interactive and
experiential learning. I think they want to take actions, to volunteer, to
serve, and then they reflect on that. I think the first comment is about the
delivery of the programme.

     The second comment is about the arrangement of the programme. They
mentioned that some of the interest classes were offered during the weekdays
in the evening, which is not ideal for lower secondary school students,
because after school, they have dinner, and then of course they have to rest.
That's the reason why they just say that: would it be possible to move it to
weekends? Also, some of the comments are about the programmes organised
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around the exam period, because kids of this group are all concerned about
the examinations and their academic results, which is very fair and logical.

      I think these are the two major comments that I got from the
respondents.

Chief Secretary for Administration: I don't think there is any complaint as
you called from a student. Actually, I would better say a very small number
of them, less than 1 per cent, dropped out of the programme, because they
were too busy in their studies. This is the main reason.

     Regarding donations, for the first phase of this programme, we received
about $140 million donations from the public. And we are now still receiving
donations; up to now, I think we have received about $30 million so far. I
think the amount reflects clearly that the public has great support for this
programme.
 
(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.)
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